
From our mapping expert, Johnathan Cro�: 

 

   The answer is Yes, US-7 did go through downtown Vergennes, and was state aid town 
highway TH-1.  There was a project between 1962 and 1964 that relocated US-7 to be in 
Ferrisburgh, and the segment that was US-7 became part of VT-22A and Ferrisburgh 
State Highway. 
 

Vergennes City Map – 1962 - 
https://vtransmaps.vermont.gov/Maps/TownMapSeries/Addison_Co/VERGENNES_CI/V
ERGENNES_CI_MILEAGE_1962.tif 

 
Vergennes City Map – 1964 - 

https://vtransmaps.vermont.gov/Maps/TownMapSeries/Addison_Co/VERGENNES_CI/V
ERGENNES_CI_INVENTORY_1964.tif 
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